

Greetings to you all, brother knights

Hopefully the Summer "break" was not too stressful and gave you an opportunity to recuperate and refresh.

As the new "Masonic Year" commences I hope that our Order flourishes and makes us all even more proud to be Knights Templars.

For that to develop I believe that enthusiasm is the key and that necessitates attendance at scheduled meetings and visiting other Preceptories, but most of all it requires good ritual.

We are all busy Masons and belong to several Orders all of which require the same attention, but as your Provincial Prior I would like our knights to concentrate upon those requirements. How else are we to encourage membership and involvement in the work of the Preceptories to make them stronger and interesting .

I do believe that our knights would like Knights Templar to be special. Let us smarten-up our regalia and presentation and make it happen!

I look forward to seeing you all at your Preceptories in due course and at our Provincial events, as set out below and opposite.

Malta Conformity 30th October Thetford

Annual Provincial Meeting

Saturday February 28th 2026 at Ashlar House Bury St Edmunds IP32 7AB

St George's Church Wyverstone

The Revd Sanderson Past Provincial Prior and Rector of St George's Church Wyverstone IP14 4SP 2025 Pilgrimage to the grave with short Church Service Sunday 21st September 3pm led by The Revd Daniel Cant and followed by light refreshment.



Host Preceptory Martyn No 544 Annual Provincial Church Service

Led by The Revd Canon Kevan McCormack
This year is on Sunday the 5th October
At St Mary the Virgin Church Woolpit IP30 9QP
at 3pm with
tea to follow in the village hall.
Regalia to be worn without Swords
Banner Bearer to be present with your
Preceptory Banner
Tea to be booked at £15 per head (as Last year)
Children Free
Plenty of parking



Your next Related Order HRAKTP



Or for short
Knight Templar Priests
Enquiries to
District Recorder
Ian Macklin

